
 

 

YEAR 4 2024 College-Owned Student Device Agreement 

Dear Families,  

The use of technology in the classroom is an essential component of a well-rounded, holistic education for our 

students. The recent, rapid evolution of technology has brought about significant changes in the way teachers 

and students’ access and use technology. To reflect these changes, the College is transitioning to a sustainable 

and future-proof model for educational technology. This move will better align our use of technology with the 

teaching and learning program and the education of our students. 

Commencing in 2024, the College will begin the transition to a College-owned Device Program and all Year 4 

students will be provided with a College-owned iPad to support their learning.  

Some of the benefits of the College-Owned Student Device Program in 2024 include:  

• Reduced instances of damaged, faulty, and misconfigured devices in the classroom 

• All device purchasing, management, security, hardware and software is managed through the College 

• The availability of replacement devices for legitimate warranty-related issues 

• Less off-task use of technology in the classroom 

 
A cost of $340 Per Annum will be represented in College fees for Year 4 families, which includes: 

 

• The iPad device 

• Device management and security  

• Comprehensive warranty  

• Protective hard case  

• Service and support  

• Device swap out and replacement 

• Software and licensing  

 

A signed agreement between the College, the student and the parent/guardian is common practice to ensure 

all parties have clarity about the conditions associated with the program. Please read, sign and submit the John 

XXIII College Student-owned Device Agreement at this link: CLICK HERE. 

Please submit this agreement before 31 December 2023. 

Families of all Year 4 – 6 students will also receive a Primary Student Acceptable Use Agreement which is to be 

signed and returned to school on the first day of Term 1. 

YEAR 4 2024 College-Owned Student Device Collection 

Upon receipt of the Device Agreement form (above), students will receive a device and login credentials on the 

first day of Term 1. 

Please contact me via email if you have any queries: william.quartermaine@cewa.edu.au   
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Bill Quartermaine 
Director of Inquiry and Innovation 
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